American Tiny House Association

Position on Housing & Recommendations 
The American Tiny House Association promotes the tiny house as a safe and comfortable residential choice for people of all incomes. Tiny houses may provide a solution to several issues facing the nation today: 

    a) insufficient affordable housing

    b) lack of housing near jobs

    c) inadequate shelter for the homeless

    d) rising cost of elder care in an aging population.

Tiny houses are increasing in popularity but building codes and zoning have not kept up with the shift in housing preferences and needs. Accordingly, the American Tiny House Association offers the following position statements and recommendations.
Construction & Building Codes
1. We believe that an individual has a right to build his or her own home. 

· We recommend against regulations that require an owner-builder to be licensed, to be a member of any organization, or to construct his/her home in a factory or with specialized equipment.

2. We support the construction of safe and sturdy dwellings. 

· We recommend the adoption of reasonable building codes.

· We recommend against codes that require, either explicitly or implicitly, a minimum size of house of more than 96 square feet.

3. We support healthy living conditions.  

· We recommend that all dwellings provide sufficient space for optimal physical and mental well-being of each inhabitant. Recognizing that needs vary among individuals, and that children are unable to exercise control over their space, we recommend that parents and guardians be especially vigilant in preventing overcrowding. 

4. We support environmentally sound materials, methods, and systems.

· We recommend against regulations that prohibit rainwater collection, off-grid solar power, or composting toilets.

5. We support recognition of a new type of permanent housing, a tiny house on wheels.

· We recommend adoption of construction standards to ensure tiny houses on wheels are as safe and sturdy as other types of housing. (example guidelines: http://tinyhousecommunity.com/certification.htm)

· We recommend that, in regions subject to high winds and/or earthquakes, tiny houses on wheels be secured to the ground. 

· We recommend that a tiny house on wheels be permitted to hook up to the same utilities (water, sewer, electricity) as a house on a foundation. 
Zoning
1. We support increasing density as a solution to the dearth of affordable housing in America's cities and suburbs.

· We recommend creation of highly compact single family residential zones with a minimum lot size of 30 ft by 50 ft with setbacks of 10 ft on all sides.

2. We support multi-generational homesteads that allow family members to care for each other rather than having to rely on institutions. 

· We recommend modification of existing residential zones to accommodate an Accessory Dwelling Unit for the housing of relatives who are either young adults (ages 18 to 28) or elderly (ages 55 and up) or who are mentally or physically disabled.

3. We support cooperative housing communities.

· We recommend creation of zones that permit cooperative housing communities, similar to mobile home parks in their permanency and similar to campgrounds in their provision of common facilities for cooking, bathing, and toiletry. We recommend that such communities be supported by local nonprofit organizations and be self-governing.
